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Subject: Summary List of Actions  
 

Report to: Police and Crime Committee  
 

Report of:  Executive Director of Secretariat 

 
Date: 23 February 2017 
 

This report will be considered in public 

 
 
 
1. Summary  

 

1.1 This report sets out for noting actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee. 

 

 

2. Recommendation 
 

2.1 That the Committee notes the completed and ongoing actions arising from previous 

meetings of the Committee, as listed in the report. 

 

 

Meeting of 26 January 2017 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

5 The Mayor’s Draft Police and Crime Plan 

and Q&A with MOPAC and the MPS 

 

During the course of the discussion the Deputy 

Mayor for Policing and Crime undertook to: 

 Notify Police and Crime Committee 

Members by email for each Policing 

Matters and Justice Matters meeting that 

took place;  

 Provide figures for the extra resources 

MOPAC is providing for the whole-school 

approach pilot work in Croydon which is 

tackling violence with a focus on children 

and young people; and 

 Inform the Committee of the action she 

had taken to lobby the Government about 

achieving a fair financial settlement for 

the MPS.  

 

 

 

 

In progress. 

 

 

 

 

MOPAC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued ….. 



 

 

 During the course of the discussion the Deputy 

Commissioner, Metropolitan Police Service 

(MPS), undertook to find out if it was possible 

for the MPS to re-analyse older data for a 

comparison of how things had changed (for 

example in relation to prosecutions and 

convictions resulting from hit-and-run 

offences). 

 

In progress MPS 

 Authority was delegated to the Chairman, in 

consultation with the party Group Lead 

Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM, to 

write to the Government to urge that the 

National, International and Capital City (NICC) 

grant allocated to the Metropolitan Police 

Service and the review of the way funding is 

allocated to the police properly reflects the 

responsibilities that the Metropolitan Police has 

to keep London safe. 

 

Completed. 

See Agenda 

Item 5. 

 

 

 

Meeting of 12 January 2017 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

4 Summary List of Actions 

 

That the MPS be requested to respond to the 

outstanding actions. 

 

 

 

Completed.  

See Appendix 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued ….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Meeting of 15 December 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

6 Question and Answer Session with the 

Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime 

(MOPAC) and Metropolitan Police Service 

(MPS) 

 

During the course of the discussion, Assistant 

Commissioner Martin Hewitt, MPS, undertook to 

provide data on young people involved in  

hit-and-run road incidents, both as perpetrators 

and victims. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Completed – see 

Appendix 2. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting of 1 December 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

6 Policing and Security in and around the 

London Stadium 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 During the course of the discussion, 

Alan Skewis, Director, E20 Stadium LLP, and 

David Goldstone CBE, Chief Executive, LLDC, 

agreed to provide the contract between E20 

Stadium LLP and London Stadium 185, subject 

to any information that would not be deemed to 

be releasable under statutory exemptions 

pertaining to the Freedom of Information Act 

2000. 

In progress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

E20 Stadium LLP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Authority was delegated to the Chairman, in 

consultation with party Group Lead Members, to 

agree any required output from the Committee’s 

scrutiny of policing and security in and around 

the London Stadium. 

 

In progress Scrutiny Manager 

 

 

 

 

Continued… 



 

 

10 Child Protection Investigations in the MPS 

 
During the course of the discussion, Commander 
Downing, MPS, undertook to provide: 

 The average caseload of staff working in 

the area of child protection and the 

supervisory ratio; and 

 The current figures for staff working on 

child protection. 

 

 

 

Completed. 

See Appendix 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting of 22 September 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

4 Q&A with MOPAC and the MPS 

 

During the discussion, the Deputy Commissioner 

suggested that Members might wish to observe 

officer safety training.  The Chairman supported 

the suggestion. 

 

 

 

A visit will be 

arranged later 

during the 

Assembly year. 

 

 

MPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting of 19 July 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

 Question and Answer Session with MOPAC 

and the MPS 

 

During the course of the discussion, the Deputy 

Commissioner, MPS, undertook to: 

 Provide a breakdown of the types of hate 

crime offences committed since the EU 

referendum, including: 

o By hate crime type; 

o A further breakdown of the broad racist 

and religious hate crime type if possible; 

and  

o By the number of offences taking place 

online or offline;  

 

 

Completed. 

See Appendix 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued… 



 

 

 
 Provide data on what was known about 

alleged offenders of hate crime, for 

example age; 

 Confirm whether any profiling on 

perpetrators or alleged offenders had been 

undertaken by the MPS; 

 Provide a breakdown of from where the 

500 supervisory posts within the MPS were 

being lost; 

 Confirm how much the MPS received of the 

£34 million in national funding for firearms 

officers; 

 Provide a summary of the types of claims 

against the MPS and whether they had 

increased, and confirm the MPS budget for 

claims; 

 Inform the Committee as to whether the 

Civil Aviation Authority’s guidelines to the 

MPS for helicopter flights over London 

were published; 

 Inform the Committee when a risk 

assessment was last undertaken for the 

MPS’s bomb disposal vehicles and the age 

of the vehicles; and 

 Provide an update on the number of police 

officers who had been trained in using 

unmanned aerial vehicles (drones). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information to 

follow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued ….. 



 

 

Meeting of 29 June 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

7. Question and Answer Session with the 

Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime and 

the Metropolitan Police Service 

 

During the course of the discussion the Deputy 

Commissioner, MPS undertook to: 

 Provide the retention period for CCTV on 

public transport in London; 

 Confirm the number of Detectives who had 

been moved from Borough Command Units 

to central operations; 

 Provide the number of recovered stolen 

mopeds in Camden and Islington during 

2016; 

 Provide the number of successful 

convictions for stolen mopeds in Camden 

and Islington during 2016;  

 Inform the Committee of whether any work 

had been undertaken between the MPS 

and the Driver and Vehicle Licensing 

Agency in terms of tracking people who 

register for moped licenses and then 

commit offences;  

 Inform the Committee about the process by 

which guidelines produced by the College 

of Policing Guidelines obtained a statutory 

basis; 

 Inform the Committee about the process by 

which frontline officers were updated and 

informed about the new College of Policing 

statutory guidance;  

 Confirm the dedicated resource for 

Operation Viper including the number of 

police officers involved and where those 

officers came from;  

 

 

 

 

 

Completed. 

See Appendix 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued …. 



 

 

 
 Provide the number of Section 60 Stop and 

Searches undertaken as a result of 

Operation Viper; and 

 Provide any MPS analysis that was available 

on the likely impact on crime detection and 

prosecution in the West End as a result of 

Westminster City Council’s decision to stop 

monitoring its CCTV cameras from 

1 September 2016. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting of 17 March 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

 
5 

Question and Answer Session – Review of 

the Police and Crime Plan 2013-16 

 

During the course of the discussion the 

Commissioner, Metropolitan Police Service 

(MPS) undertook to provide: 

 Any analysis the MPS has on the reasons 

for the year-on-year increase in criminal 

damage; 

 Information about how comparable forces 

are using, or whether they continue to use 

“taken into consideration” in terms of 

sanction detections; 

 Details of where information on the 

number of foreign national offenders is 

published; 

 A summary of progress made by the MPS 

on the action points listed within the 

MOPAC Hate Crime Reduction Strategy; 

 An update on the investigation into the 

fire at the Somali Bravanese Welfare 

Association, Muswell Hill; and 

 Figures which indicate what the biggest 

impact on abstraction numbers are, for 

example providing local aid for specific 

MPS operations, or for London-wide 

Public Order operations. 

 

 

 

 

Completed. 

See Appendix 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued ….. 



 

 

Meeting of 3 March 2016 

 

Minute 
item 

Subject and action required Status Action by 
 

5 
 

Victims and Vulnerability 
 

During the discussion Detective Chief 

Superintendent Keith Niven QPM, MPS, 

undertook to provide Information on the 

number of frontline police officers who had 

been trained in understanding and recognising 

the signs of child sexual exploitation and the 

numbers of frontline officers who still needed to 

receive training. 
 

 

 

Completed. 

See Appendix 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 During the course of the discussion, the 

representatives from the MPS undertook to 

provide: 

 An update on the MPS’s modelling for the 

framework for the transfer of 

commissioning and budgetary 

responsibility for custody healthcare 

services, including liaison and diversion 

and mental health services; and  

 Information about how long the Rapid 

Assessment Interface and Discharge 

(RAID) pilot would continue. 

 
 

In progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Complaints about the Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime and the Deputy Mayor for Policing 

and Crime (DMPC) 

 

Subject and action required Status Action by 

 

Deadline, 

if 

applicable  

Complaints about the Mayor's 

Office for Policing and Crime and 

the Deputy Mayor for Policing and  

Crime (DMPC) 

   

The Committee agreed, inter alia, to 

delegate to the Monitoring Officer all of 

the powers and functions conferred on 

it by the Elected Local Policing Bodies 

(Complaints and Misconduct) 

Regulations, with the exception of the 

functions set out at Part 4 of the 

Regulations which may not be 

delegated; and guidance on the 

handling of complaints which requires 

the Monitoring Officer to report, on a 

regular basis, the summary details (such 

as can be reported in public), on the 

exercise of any and all of these 

functions to the Committee for 

monitoring purposes. 

 

No disclosures to report for 

the period from 

31 January 2017 to  

14 February 2017.  

 

Monitoring 

Officer 

n/a 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Transparency Procedure    

The Committee agreed Members 

disclose to the Executive Director of 

Secretariat or his nominated 

representative (within 28 days of the 

contact) details of any significant 

contact with the MPS and/or MOPAC 

which they consider to be relevant to 

the work of the Committee; and such 

disclosures be reported to the next 

meeting of the Committee. 

 

No disclosures to report for 

the period from  

31 January 2017 to  

14 February 2017.  

 

Executive 

Director of 

Secretariat 

n/a 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

List of appendices to this report:   

 

Appendix 1 – Letter from MPS to Chairman dated 6 February 2017. 

 

Appendix 2 - Letter from MPS to Chairman dated 7 February 2017. 

 

 

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985  
List of Background Papers: None 

 

Contact Officer: Joanna Brown and Teresa Young, Senior Committee Officers  

Telephone: 020 7983 6559 

E-mail: joanna.brown@london.gov.uk; and teresa.young@london.gov.uk 
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